



### SENDING CHURCH:

Faith Baptist Church
Pastor Mark Campbell
118 Colossians Court
Jefferson City, TN 37760
(865) 475-7608
faithbaptist.net

#### MISSION BOARD:



1136 Romans Road Jefferson City, TN 37760 Phone: 865-262-0900 <u>biomissions.org</u>

# PERSONAL INFORMATION:

766 Whitesburg Drive Knoxville, TN 37918 (865) 803-8911 amber@hope4thehopeless.net

Thank you for your prayers and support!

# **AMBER YINGLING**

# GIVING HOPE TO THE HOPELESS IN THE PHILIPPINE ISLANDS

January 2022

### New Year, New Beginnings

New Beginnings in Support — Thank you to those who have had a part in my deputation journey. I have mixed feelings that my deputation journey will be coming to an end this month. I have enjoyed traveling and meeting so many of you. My last meeting is scheduled for Starke, Florida at the end of this month. I am excited to announce that I am at 100% of my support. Thank you Prescott Baptist Church in Prescott, Kansas; Faith Baptist Church in Morristown, Tennessee; and to another individual. I am grateful for each church and individual that faithfully prays and supports me.

New Beginnings in the Travel Process — The Philippine is still very strict on who can come into the country due to COVID. My father and I have been trying to get information stateside; while BIO Philippines is working to get answers in the Philippines. Many of you have been so encouraging during this process and I appreciate it. God knows the future, and His timing is perfect. BIO Philippines is working on procuring an Entry Exemption Document. I am in need of this document in order to apply for a missionary visa. They have sent a petition (invitation) letter to the Philippine Immigration Office of Consular Affairs. This is the first step. Please pray for a speedy response.

New Beginnings with Family — I am a new auntie, again! I was so excited to be a part of my sister's delivery team on December 30th, 2021. She did an awesome job and is doing well. Praising the Lord for Savannah Kaye Cortez. Savannah came into the world weighing six pounds and ten ounces. She was eighteen and half inches long. Please pray for my brother-in-law, sister, and niece as they continue to adjust to parenthood.

New Beginnings Coming Up — On February 27, 2022, My Commissioning service will take place at Faith Baptist Church in Jefferson City, Tennessee. You all are invited. It would be such a blessing to see the auditorium full of friends, family, and fellow labors for Christ. Lord willing, I will be leaving for the Philippines on March 1st, 2022. Once I arrive in the Philippines I will have to quarantine for at least ten days. When I am cleared to travel, I will hit the ground running. I will begin my language studies and will help with the children's feeding program. Please begin praying now that the Lord will continue to open doors and prepare hearts to hear the Gospel.

New Beginnings in the Philippines — On December 18th, 2021, Heavenly Bible Baptist Church had a Children's Day. They brought in children from each village ministry and took them to the main church building in the city. They had 187 kids altogether. The children heard the Gospel, played games, and sang specials. Please pray that the Gospel seeds that were planted in each heart will grow. On December 26th, 2021, the church celebrated their 35th anniversary. It is such a blessing to be part of their church family even though I am halfway around the world. I cannot wait to be there physically. Please pray for them to stay encouraged as they go back on a strict lockdown due to the rise of the Omicron variant. They are still meeting in person, but have moved their services out to their new property where there is more open space and fresh air. Praying for COVID regulations to decrease once again.

"Looking for that blessed hope..." Titus 2:13